

RHS Committee Meeting

24 April 2023 / 07:30 PM / MEETING

Meeting details

Roundhill Pub, Ditchling Road

Attendees

Julia Valentine, Gary Jenkins, Dominic Furlong, Christopher Paul, Eva Wendler

Apologies

Stefania Rosso, Laura-Kate Roe

Agenda

1. Present and absent
2. Police liaison update (Chris)
 - Preston circus area is where the crime is but not much crime in rh conservation area
 - Chris to provide update for the reporter
 - Trellis idea - Chris, Jamie and Gary posted letters to request residents permission - then check with Michael Doyle
 - Painting over graffiti works but doesn't work long - like Wakefield rd (can we get that added to?)
 - Sylvan hall path - their committee wants council mgmt plan - ongoing discussions with Chris and Ailsa of sylvan hall
3. Treasurers update - status of RH Reporters income and secondary signature
 - Yoga and joules paid so far
4. Planning consultations - update from Michael Doyle?
 - Will issue in 2 weeks
 - Detailed appraisal & plans
 - Need sub Committee to review- Dominic's Chris is a policy planner so can & Ted power will be able to review & Gary is interested (anyone can get involved)
5. Special projects update (Dominic)
 - Defibrillator update
 - Park Crescent has agreed to second Defib in addition to Roundhill
 - Sussex heart trust approving

- Pocket park update
 - Still with council to approve
 - Dominic will write up experience afterwards to explain the problem with approvals and encourage other areas to get more active, work with local politicians “here is how” to improve your neighbourhood - publish and share with press and other community groups
- 6. Community events update (Laura-Kate)
 - Application for Street closures gone in but won't be in time for first event
 - 21st May with plant sale
 - Bake sale - Jane and L K
 - Summer party in July, Halloween party will be approved
 - Brighton soup owe us a tea/coffee urns
 - Solitary bee lives locally
 - Book swap, clothes swap, other Facebook group people
- 7. Dog mess
 - Helpers to thank on Reporter
- 8. Matters arising
- 9. AOB

Matters Arising

- Admin instructions - which email addresses to use when
- Xmas windows prize for Heidi - thanks to Eva for sorting - any issues?
- Slow down signs on the roads
 - £290 for 10 signs
- Jamie leaving
 - Need someone to prepare for the Autumn & Winter editions of Reporter
 - Facebook and Twitter

Next Date and Agenda Items for next Meeting

Next meeting date: 5th June, 7:30pm

Location: Roundhill pub

Action Items

- For next meeting: tell LK just before that we're meeting and ask if she'd like to update us
- Julia to ask Sandy Moon about touching up mural on Wakefield rd
- Eva to ask Rob about sylvan hall contact and whether they can come here
- Chris to ask pcso Laura about signage for cats creep to deter crime
- Thank you to Jane for keeping planters free of graffiti - announce in Reporter

- Eva to read about public art with the council eg additional ways to make the neighbourhood nice
- Eva to get key for poster cabinet to share
- What we're doing section in the reporter - Julia to add
- Stefania to share update on calendar
- L K to share dates for calendar
- Dominic to share names of poo stencilling helpers for reporter & Eva cleans the stencils
- Dominic to ask how many cars were in the road / what were the findings
- Gary to check Stefania is second signature
- Julia to check with Jamie about barrier for Street play - do we need to order it?
- Dominic to check about voucher and also Reporter
- Future topic: Roundhill area- look at constitution update to reflect what we do as a society and what is the definition of Round hill